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June | Roundup begins (Units get credit for
summer recruiting)

June 13-19 Camp Staff Training Week

June 18-19 O.A. Service project at Camp Osborn

June 20 Summer Camp opens for four-one
week periods

July 8 Executive Board and Council
Commissioners Staff Meets at Camp

July 16-17 OA Ordeal at Camp Osborn = all
arrowmen attend

July 19-20 Scout-A~Pal days at Camp Osborn

July 2I-Aug. 10 Philmont Expedition

Avg.2-10 World Jamboree - Japan
Avg.24-28 National OA Conference
Central

Tues., June 29, 7:30 p.m. Commissioner Staff Meeting,
Camp

Tues., July 6,7:45 p.m. Disirict Committee Meeting,
Firestone Plant

Tues.,July 13, 7:30 p.m. Roundtables, St.Paul's
Episcopal Church

EAST

Mon., June 28, 7:30 p.m. Roundtables First
Presbyterian Church, Tifton

TWO AREA EXPLORERS REPRESENT
COUNCIL AT NATIONAL CONGRESS

Craig Bumnette, President of Post 45, Cordele and John
F. Porter, Jr., President of Post 100, Poulan represented
their units and the Chehaw Council at the National Ex-
plorer Presidents' Congress in Washington, D.C. June
2-6. They were accompanied by Gil Tripp, District
Executive of Lake District and Coordinator of Exploring.

One of the highlights of the Congress was a reception on
the grounds at the White House by President Richard

M. Nixon June 2, Other prominent national figures
porticipated in the four-day affair along with more than
2000 Explorer Post Presidents.

Sponsors helping to make the trip possible for Craig and
John were the Lions Club of Cordele and the Sylvester

Banking Co.
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SUMMER CAMP SPACE STILL AVAILABLE
FOUR WEEKS DEFINITE

Camp Osborn will definitely operate four weeks beginning June 20. There is space for two
Troops the week of June 20 and space for several units in the last two weeks of camp. All
Troop sites are taken for :the second week.

You will be pleased to know that the camp is now fully staffed with excellent Manpower
throughout and especially in the kitchen and dining hall. Cooking may not be just like
Mom's but it will be good and plentiful.

Arrangements can be made for boys to attend camp on a provisional basis if Troop leaders
cannot come to camp. Check your camp bulletin or contact the Scout office.

CAMP CHASE 5. OSBORN - 197] SUMMER SEASON

Site June 20-26  June 27-July 3 July 4-10  July lI-I7
J.Champion T-106 T-8 T-62 T-29

f T-12 T-503 T-36 T-70
Morgan T-113 T-15 T-64

2 1-3 T-19 T-10

3 T-28 T-33 o T-40

4 T-30

5 : -1 *

Leanto(south) T-14 1-7

CENTRAL DISTRICT

OPERATION FULL STAFF - Ray Brooks, District Commissioner, has launched Operation
Full Staff for-the purpose of recruiting and training a "full-staff" of commissioners. The
Central District Commissioner Staff challenges ALL committees, units, districts and council
to participate in Operation Full Staff.

FINAL - Enrollment nights at six elementary sthools produced 81 new Cubs, 1 Cubmastes,
10 committee members, 6 den leaders, 8 assistant den leaders and 2 commissioners. There
are additional adult applications in the units of Scouters registering. New Cub Scouts in
May == 10911 Congratulations to all unit Scouters who assisted in this impressive gain.

NEW SCOUTS - If you've got 'em; turn 'em in == they're not Scouts until registered!

ROUNDTABLES will be held this summer -- plan to participate!
R. A. Brown Ray Brooks
Chairman Commissioner

Brooks Lovelace
District Executive

FLINT RIVER DISTRICT

CONGRATULATIONS to UNION BAPTIST CHURCH, Albany, for the sponsorship of Troop
518, Rev. William Boyd, pastor. James Odom, Jr. is Scoutmaster and Eural Chestang and
Elijoh Fields are Assistant Scoutmasters.

SUMMERTIME is fun time, so Cub Packs let's go-a-Cubbing all summer. There are loads
of high adventure waiting for you and your Cubs, Mr. Cubmaster[

THINGS ARE LOOKING BRIGHTER along the membership and total unit lines, but westill
have a long way to go in order to make Scouting available for every boy in our district.
Are YOU doing all you can to help our boys take advantage of the Scouting program?

Dr. Henry F. Gilmore, Chairman Gordon Davis, District Executive




